
HB 15 – Community Energy 

I am writing to encourage the support of the Community Energy / Solar component of HB 15 which 
is presently in House Energy Committee.  I am personally benefitting from residential / community 
solar and find that it is a “no-brainer” source of energy.  In a sense I own my own electricity rather 
than renting my energy from some utility company which oftentimes means the burning of fossil 
fuels.  We have a significant amount of clean energy available through solar power.  No need to drill-
baby-drill.  We just need the leadership to move us to a clean energy future.  And Community 
Energy in HB15 will help move us in that direction.  

Travis Chapin 

Bowling Green, OH 

 


